
LEIGH & BRANSFORD PARISH COUNCIL
PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES

Minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 25th February 2014, 7.00pm at Leigh & Bransford Memorial Hall

Present:  Stephen Seymour (chair), Martin Gloster, Graham Jones, Brian Porter, John Sharp, Roger      Husband
	  
1.   Apologies.  			Bruce Tasker, Peter Hawkins, Mal Cooke, Cherry Hall		

2.	Register of Interests:		None

There were no members of the public present and no new planning applications to discuss.

3. Approval of previous minutes 	Minutes of the planning meeting held on 17th February were approved at the parish council meeting on 28th January.

4.	Matters arising		None
	
5.	Update on planning applications	

Affordable Housing – Bank House
Mr Gloster and Mr Seymour had visited the site on 25th February and found the bund to be much smaller than had been agreed. It was noted that concrete was being laid for the addition of posts, manhole covers it had been agreed would be lifted had been buried and the digging equipment was being loaded onto a lorry, suggesting no intention to further raise the height. Mr Gloster also questioned the contractors regarding the installation of pavements, querying their response that they would be added at a later date. Mr Sharp noted that the trip fence was unnecessary if a higher fence was to be installed and expressed concern that the contractors were working from the wrong plans.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The matter was discussed. Mr Seymour confirmed he would contact planning officer Lucy Parsons and had contacted Anthony Warburton and David Hughes, copying in Sharon Rivers of Festival Housing.
It was agreed by all that Mr Seymour and Mr Gloster should continue pursuing the matter.

Kiln Lane
Mr Seymour noted that some residents had suggested the possibility of pursuing a judicial review, but the view was taken that this would be very expensive and unlikely to succeed. Mr Sharp had reassured residents that the parish council would work closely with the developers to ensure their concerns are known and their wishes regarding site layout and working practices incorporated as far as possible – it being noted that this approach has recently been successfully adopted by Crowle parish council. It was suggested that a meeting with the developers and Severn Trent to discuss drainage works be held early in the process, before the production of detailed plans, to manage and minimize road closures.
Access to the site was discussed. It was agreed that an entrance onto the Malvern Road would be preferred, and that it should be located slightly further along the road, towards Malvern, in order to avoid the turning into Lower Howsell Road. It was suggested that if it could be located in the dip, the flooding problem there could be tackled at the same time. Mr Seymour said he would contact David Jew at WCC in this regard. He also noted that this area might be suitable for play area and football pitch development.
Mr Husband raised the issue of funding for bus shelters and suggested that a safe area from which the school bus can pick up and drop off would be more useful. It was also suggested that a layby and shelter at the bus stop in the village would be useful as that is where bus for Malvern stops. Mr Jones suggested a shelter for Suffield Close where passengers currently have to wait at the roadside.
The construction of a cycle path between the village and Dyson Perrins and the provision of a new community centre were discussed, including the implication of this for the future of the Memorial Hall. 
Mr Sharp suggested compiling a list of requests to be forwarded to Reuben Bellamy and copied to Duncan Rudge.
	
6.	Applications discussed					None


7.	Planning decisions received from MHDC

	14/00015/LBC	Old Rectory, Brockamin	Posts for flood barriers	Approved
	13/00551/FUL	Pigeon House Farm			Mobile holiday home		Approved
	13/01608/HOU	Batchelors Cottage		Studio/office/playroom	Approved
	13/01470/FUL	September Cottage, Sandlin		3 dwellings and 1 bungalow	Withdrawn
	13/00512/LBC	Bransford House		Remove dividing wall		Withdrawn

8. 	Report of Neighbourhood Planning Group		No report

9.	AOB	

	Mr Gardiner had provided a quote for grass cutting at Bransford Playing Field of £35 per cut.
	Proposed by Mr Sharp, seconded by Mr Gloster and agreed by all.
					
13/01543/HOU - Lower Chirkenwell Barn (extension) will go to the NADMC on 5th March 2014

10. 	Date of next meeting.		Parish council meeting – 7.00pm Tuesday 25th March 2014


Signed	   ..................................................			Date	.............................
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